



Meeting Minutes

Meeting: Boscombe Regeneration Partnership Board

Date: 26th May 2016 - Time: 14:00-16:00

Location: Outset Bournemouth

Board Members Attending:

(Chair) (CJK) Cllr Jane Kelly; (AC) Andy Cole, Dorset Fire & Rescue; (TT) Tina Thompson, Bournemouth 2026 Trust;

Theme Leads and Advisors Attending:

(CE) Carly Earnshaw, BBC; (KA) Kelly Ansell, BBC; (DGP) Deborah Godfrey-Phaure, Avonbourne Trust; (SB) Sue Bickler, BBC; (IAS) Insp Alan Setchell, Dorset Police; (JW) Julian Wright, Achieve Together; (CS) Chris Shephard, BBC; (KG) Kate Greenham, BBC; (SC) Sam Crowe, Public Health; (SBest) Stuart Best, BBC; (HS) Harry Seccombe, Neighbourhood Plan Forum; (MC) Martha Covell, Boscombe Neighbourhood Plan Consultant; (MM) Morag Morrison, Boscombe Forum; (HR) Heidi Rees, BBC; (CFSW) Cllr Philip Stanley-Watts, Ward Councillor;

Apologies:

(TW) Tony Williams, BBC; (MC) Mike Claxton, Dorset Police; (PD) Pam Donnellan, Bournemouth 2026 Trust; (DMN) Dr Mufeed Ni'man, Dorset CCG; (VA) Viv Aird, Council for Voluntary Services; (TR) Tina Ridge, Dorset National Probation Service; (MU) Martyn Underhill, Dorset Police & Crime Commissioner; (BC) Bill Cotton, BBC; (CM) Cat McMillan, BBC; (CA) Carol Aspden, BBC; (CAJ) Cllr Andy Jones;

No.		Action
1	Welcome & Apologies Apologies were noted and CJK welcomed everyone to the meeting	
2	Minutes & Matters Arising CE noted that the communication plan for Boscombe is progressing and will be presenting recommendations to the Board in relation to rebranding at a later date. The Boscombe e-newsletter has almost 600 subscribers which will go out for the first time next month.	
3	Neighbourhood Plan: HS & MC - HS gave an overview and update on the Boscombe Neighbourhood Plan. The Neighbourhood Plan Forum constitution and boundary has now been approved and there are 43 members including 2 Ward Councillors. The AGM (public meeting) is on 29 th June 2016 at the Shelley Theatre. HS is building the list of partner agencies who he will be writing to and sending out newsletters. HS invited anyone to join the list of partners. HS noted that there are 3 area forums which overlap within the Neighbourhood Plan area, including Boscombe, Pokesdown & Southbourne. HS has given a presentation to each forum and there will be Community Champions from each area. MC is from a Community Interest Company of Planners & Architects and they are currently involved with 3 other Neighbourhood Plans. MC gave a presentation about what a Neighbourhood Plan is. <i>(Document Attached)</i> CE noted that the Council will liaise with the Neighbourhood Plan Forum with regards to communications. HS noted that the Bournemouth Echo is keen to follow the development of this Neighbourhood Plan. TT confirmed that the Neighbourhood Plan Forum have applied to Bournemouth 2026 Trust for funding from the Joint Investment funds. The	CE

	<p>evidence of impact when the results come through from the different schools. The objectives might then be refreshed depending on these outcomes. The 2 collective impact projects which are the main drivers within the area are moving on well. These recognise people with English as an additional language and looking at the needs of young people who are NEET or in danger of becoming NEET (Not in Education, Employment or Training). In terms of the EAL project, the Teach First ambassador has now completed her Masters. These findings look issues such as at the clash of education culture and community engagement. The findings are due to be available this coming summer.</p> <p>25 mentors from J.P. Morgan have been trained for the Aspire project called 'Image' which provides support for people who are NEET or may become NEET. They are now working with 25 pupils from Avonbourne School. Evidence of impact will be available later this year or early next year.</p> <p>DGP noted the importance of this moving into the Harewood College also as there is a great need for this mentoring for boys.</p> <p>The work on prevention of peddling drugs to young people is progressing. The group is setting out the actions to be taken in specific scenarios such as, who to inform if a young person has been offered drugs and what intervention would be put in place if a parent of a young person is abusing drugs etc.</p> <p>A tool kit will be circulated to all Bournemouth Schools on this subject once the committee agree the content.</p> <p>There is an event due to take place - 'The Blue Cafe '. This will look at the 6 major areas of concern identified by young people at Avonbourne. It will be an opportunity for young people to discuss their concerns with partnership agencies and try and come up with possible solutions.</p> <p>This Event will be held on 29th June 2016 at AFC Bournemouth, 13:00 - 15:00.</p> <p>There will be an event at Heathlands Primary school which will focus on the 2 collective impact projects where partners involved in the projects will have the opportunity to give a presentation on the impact this is having and what support they may need in the future.</p> <p>Environment</p> <p>SBest gave an overview of the Environment update. The Hawkwood Road/Sea Road zebra crossing is now complete. SBest noted that he is looking into costs and ideas of how to update the sculptures on Sea Road as the lighting is not working and they are looking tired. He will update the Board regarding this at the next meeting.</p> <p>There is currently an issue with vehicles entering the pedestrian area of the precinct outside of allocated times. SBest is looking into options of different road markings stating 'Vehicle Permit Holders Only'. Also, additional enforcement signage and changing the positioning of the 'No Entry' signs. A Police Constable will also be working with SBest to discuss enforcement issues. SBest is working with CB to find a solution to the market waste issues.</p> <p>Following a discussion at the March Board meeting, a special Environment meeting was held to discuss major schemes that could be delivered should funding become available. This meeting highlighted 5 main areas that could be addressed: Next steps for the Precinct, re-energising Centenary Way, changing the use of little used areas of Hawkwood Road car park, Ashley Road shared space scheme and Churchill Gardens park improvements. SBest will provide an update at the next Board meeting.</p> <p>SBest will ask Michael Rowland to make contact with Boscombe Forum regarding any updates on Churchill Gardens.</p>	
--	--	--

5	Community Economic Development Plan Deffered to the next Board meeting	
6	AOB SB reminded attendees that the Boscombe Commitment 2015 - 2020 Launch will be held on 16 th June at The Carrington House Hotel, 8.30am - 9.30am and asked that they cascade this information down within orgainsations.	
	Next Meeting 19th July 2016 14:00 - 16:00 The Willows Bournemouth Town Hall	